
 
 

         03/03/2022 

 

Jesus Rivera, Ph.D.                                                                                                                                                     

Program Director for Psychology                                                                                                                         

Keiser University Miami Campus 

 

Dear Dr. Rivera: 

 

Please accept this letter in support for Keiser University. We have had the privilege of 

having students from the Psychology Program from Keiser University doing rotations in our 

facility. I am also the Executive Director of the Neurobehavioral Institute of Miami, where your 

students have also rotated. We have found the students from the Psychology Program of Keiser 

University to be very knowledgeable and very professional in their endeavors.  

 

 The students from the Psychology Program of Keiser University that have rotated 

through our various services and programs have demonstrated a significant amount of empathy 

and dedication to the care of the patients assigned to them. Another distinct asset of the students 

of the Psychology Program of Keiser University that have rotated through our facility and 

services is their high level of cultural sensitivity and willingness to work with a variety of 

patients of different ethnic and linguistic backgrounds. 

 

We continue to look forward to having students from the Psychology Program of Keiser 

University as practicum clinicians and would be very much willing to hire them at the 

completion of their studies. I am also proud of having served as a member of the Psychology 

Program for the past two years.  Please feel free to contact me if further information is required 

about the performance of students from the Psychology Program of Keiser University. Please 

receive warmest regards. 

 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Jorge A. Herrera, M.D., Ph.D. 

Director Department of Neuropsychology 

Professor of Psychiatry and Behavioral Health 

Herbert Wertheim College of Medicine 

Florida International University 
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